## Title: God Made Boys, Boys

& Girls, Girls (Grade: 2<sup>nd</sup>-6<sup>th</sup>)

## Part 3

(**Objective:** By the time you finish all these lessons, the children will have a good understanding that God designed us as either a boy or girl. NO exceptions. These lessons will take you a while. Read all questions and scripture. Take your time and discuss it all and break down the scriptures so they understand them.)

## Lesson:

How did God create the female? Read Genesis 2:21-23 So the Lord God caused the man to fall into a deep sleep; and while he was sleeping, he took one of the man's ribs and then closed up the place with flesh. <sup>22</sup> Then the Lord God made a woman from the rib he had taken out of the man, and he brought her to the man. <sup>23</sup> The man said, "This is now bone of my bones

and flesh of my flesh; she shall be called 'woman,' for she was taken out of man."

God used one of the man's ribs to create the woman.

How do we know that marriage is between a man and woman only? Read Genesis 2:22-25 Then the Lord God made a woman from the rib he had taken out of the man, and he brought her to the man.<sup>23</sup> The man said, "This is now bone of my bones and flesh of my flesh; she shall be called 'woman,' for she was taken out of man." <sup>24</sup> That is why a man leaves his father and mother and is united to his wife, and they become one flesh. <sup>25</sup> Adam and his wife were both naked, and they felt no shame.

We know that marriage is between a man and a woman only because God only created a man and woman. He made them for one another. (Allow time for them to respond.)

In Conclusion/Summary:

What have you learned today?

How did God create the woman? See above. From the man's rib.

Why did God create the Female? He said the man needed a suitable helper.

(Give the children time to respond, then pray over what you learned today.)